Penkivil PrecinctJune
HELD AT 7.30 PM ON MONDAY 4th JUNE 2007 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
 
             Penkivil Executive Members Present:
              Convenor: Vivian Falk
              Liaison To TBS Ocean Street Project: William Mouroukas (Minutes)
           Traffic Representative: Jerome Fox
            In Attendance:
             32 people with 9 non-voting attendees.
           Cr. George Copeland, Cr. Ingrid Strewe, Cr. David Ridyard, Cr. Tony Kay. From the Benevolent Society; Richard Spencer, Barbara Squires, Brian Elton. South Bondi/Watson  
Precinct Co-convenor, Ludovico Fabiano. 
            1. Opening:
           The meeting commenced at 7:40 PM. Chair Person; Vivian Falk welcomed all attendees and declared the meeting open.
            2. Apologies noted:                                      
           Kerrie Lee (Precinct Executive), Alan Kennedy, Bob Lidden, Ellen Lidden, John Simpson,  Dominic Sidoti, Gersha Shteyman.
           3. Executive Meeting with the Director of Recreation, Customer & Community Services,  Meredith Wallace. Vivian Falk (Chair) and William Mouroukas met with Meredith Wallace on 29th May to discuss    Precinct Executive concerns relating to promotion of meetings, Council’s responses to matters    recorded in the Precinct Minutes and support issues. 
  It was suggested that: minutes include a list of items summarising what  Council should  be     taking note of. The Precinct Executive position is; “While items such as Motions are clear requests for   Council action, the Minutes are a recording of the discussion and reflect the mood of the meeting as it progresses. Questions, Requests or Suggestions to Council might be highlighted in some method of documentary format to Council, however it should be read in context of the discussion. The Executive believes the creation of a “List” might not be appropriate when the minutes should be read as a whole.”                        *A list has been provided at the end of this document*
     The Precinct Executives believe agenda items are the responsibility of the Precinct Executives   with the Convenor setting the final format. Council staff and Councillors wishing to have an item   included on the Agenda should make the request through the Precinct Executive.
    The Precinct Executives considers the Combined Precinct Meeting as a vital component of the  Precinct system. It not only allows Council to address the Precincts as a single collective, but it  should also be the opportunity for individual Precinct Committees to raise matters that are of concern to some or all other Precincts. The Combined Precinct meeting should always proceed even if only to allow the precincts to raise General Business items. 
            4. Precinct Training:
Precinct Executive Training will be held on Thursday 28th June, 6.30-8.30pm. Anyone  interested in volunteering for an executive position is welcome to come along. Please contact Nicole  Stevens on 9386-7924.  
            5. Executive Nominations:
The Chair called for nominations for Precinct Executive positions.
 Co-convenor; No nomination offered.
Secretary; The Chair tabled an e-mail from Gersha Shteyman informing the meeting of her  willingness to volunteer for the position of Secretary. Nomination moved by Vivian Falk, Seconded by Syd Young and as there were no other nominations, Gersha Shteyman is appointed Secretary.
          6. The Benevolent Society Ocean Street Project:
Richard Spencer commenced The Benevolent Society’s (TBS) presentation describing the  project as being inspired by a concept called “Apartments For Life”, first observed by the TBS’s Barbara Squires on a visit to the Netherlands. TBS is looking at how to open the space around Scarba House. The concept considers people 55 years or older wanting to move into a home and remain for the remainder of their lives. By creating an open and engaging community, which is “not  gated”, the project is intended for those with modest means. 
Mr. Spencer then introduced Barbara Squires who continued;
“Who wants to go to a nursing home? Of course no one wants to go! And we believe there is a better way. TBS provides community care services to the elderly. What we’re trying to do is provide a situation where a person can stay at home without the need to move out”. Facilities would include Cafes, meeting rooms open to people living and working in the area.
 Ms. Squires then offered a general invitation to all at the meeting who were interested in attending a Workshop at Walter Cavill Hall, 24a Ocean Street, Bondi on 13 June between 6-8pm. She requested anyone wishing to attend should call her on 9339 8071.
  The Chair asked for anyone wishing to form a subcommittee on this Project with William   Mouroukas to identify themselves. Leah Kaganer volunteered.  
         7. Draft Management Plan:
 The chair tabled the Draft Management Plan, which is currently on display and open for comment by the community. Cr. Copeland welcomed any submission by the public. Cr. Strewe stated, “The Management Plan is an important document that Councillors and Staff work to
         8. Councillors Notes:
 Cr. Strewe reported that Surf Lifesaving Australia is having a Gala Ball on Bondi Beach in   October. 
 There will be a Surf Competition running for 4 days at end of November/beginning December.
The next full Council Meeting will be held at the Swiss Grand Hotel on 19th June.
           ► Cr. Strewe wants to know of any roads and footpaths that need resurfacing. William  Mouroukas reported Paul Lane as needing attention with the increased traffic resulting from the changed conditions in Woodstock Street and the intersection of Bondi Road and Paul Street. Other Lanes mentioned include Kenilworth, Flood and Barnet. Vivian Falk (Chair) added that laneways need mirrors installed. Vivian Falk also stated that Bike paths are being positioned where parking places also exist making the bike path ineffective. Cr. Strewe stated she would investigate this.
Cr. Copeland reported on Council’s Investment Strategy. Council adopted a report in February 2006 and signed off on more than 15 projects. Final report in August 2007 will recommend a 10+year investment strategy. Some projects are already on the way to implementation and feasibility work is
underway on all projects. The sale of the old incinerator site brings $8.5 million to be used in investment projects. Council is looking into building a childcare centre, possibly in association with the Dept of Education and Training. Council will need to leave the depot at Green Square (which is
now zoned residential) and find another main depot (possibly sharing with a
neighbouring council), in about 5 years. Council will also need to create sub-depots locally.
            9. Hostel 193 & 195 Old South head Road:
           William Mouroukas reported that a number of complaints had been made to the Precinct Executive in relation to the DA submitted for this site. The matter was explored and the Precinct Executive determination on information available, was that the development proposal should be rejected by Council on the grounds of over-development of the site, over-crowding, lack of parking, lack of on-site management, noise and loss of amenity by neighbouring ratepayers in what is essentially a single-dwelling residential area. Consequently an objection to the DA was lodged on behalf of the Penkivil Precinct Committee.
 Levi Menaker, owner of 193 & 195 old South Head Road stated that he has owned the property for 4 years and “no complaint had been received until a certain person started this action against the  Development Application.”
David Melkman of Bon accord Avenue complained about rubbish and noise problems, “we’re not going to put up with it, it’s a residential area.”
 Erica Goatly of Bon Accord Avenue also complained about “noise at all hours, which is  particularly bad in summer. It inhibits the opportunity to use our own back yards. There is a lack of concern for anyone else. Parking is an issue and 23 people will have guests with their own cars.”
Peter Swanson of Bon Accord Avenue stated he is a long term resident and agrees with  David Melkman and Erica Goatly. He read his letter to council. 
  Levi Menaker in reply, stated that the building is zoned General Business. Backpackers are not accommodated. He has 3 long-term residents, out of 30. The application conforms to the Building Code of Australia. There will be one person per room. Rubbish is now stored on the property. No resident has or will have a car. The accommodation is aimed at foreign students. The DA encloses the space above the garage to eliminate any prospect of noise. Renovations are almost done. Yes we did have noisy students but that will not be allowed in future.
 Cr. Ingrid Strewe stated that the matter will come to the Development Control Committee and be listed for inspection. “Any cases of disturbing the peace should be reported to the Police and the Department of Planning. You should also keep your own diary”.
              10. Traffic:
 The chair commented on a complaint that bike paths are unusable. Cr. Tony Kay stated, “These   locations need to be documented by the Precinct.” 
            ►Attendees reported the following locations have unusable bike paths:
·                     Martins Avenue
·                     Bon Accord Avenue
·                     Glenayr Avenue
 The Chair asked to discuss the black spot intersection at Flood Street and Old South Head Road. Ruth Barnett stated that she had letters on the issue from Malcolm Turnbull and Peter Debnam going back to 2004 and these would be provided to the Precinct’s Traffic representative; Jerome Fox. 
  Dr. Aharon said the main issue is the bus lane being breached. He said he is a scientist who deals with statistics and he recently observed in a 1 ½ hour period from 7.15 am (morning peak time) 2025 vehicles correctly observed the rules however 118 vehicles that did not turn left into Flood Street as required and breached the bus lane. 
►Suggestion to Traffic Committee
That the Police should be requested to perform a blitz on enforcing the ‘left turn only lane – buses excepted’ during morning peak on weekdays?
 Jerome Fox asked if anyone felt there was a need for an RPPS for Penkivil Street, Martins Avenue, Ocean Street North, Flood and the surrounding Streets. Andrew Worssam wants RPPS in Penkivil Street. Lia Kaganer of Penkivil said, “We can’t get out of our own driveways!” Simon Hayman suggested marked parking bays should be considered.
Cr. Kay understands that a survey for RPPS will soon be undertaken in Flood, Watkins, New and Angelsea potentially extending the existing scheme in Woodstock Street.
 
►Request to Traffic Committee
Consideration that an RPPS Survey be undertaken for Penkivil Street, Martins Avenue,  Ocean Street North, Flood and the surrounding Streets.
              11. Confirmation of previous meeting minutes:
The following motion was put to the meeting
 
MOTION 1
“The tabled minutes of the Penkivil Precinct meeting held on the 23rd April 2007 are adopted as being a ‘true and valid’ record of that meeting.”
 Moved: Jerome Fox      Seconded: William Mouroukas      Carried: Unanimously
 
            ►12. Outstanding responses arising from Minutes of Previous meeting requested  from The Director of Planning and Environmental Services; Mr. Peter Brennan.
a)                  How many, if any commercial vehicles may be registered to a home occupation?
b)                  A question related to the Section 94 Contribution Levy Thresholds on Development Applications; Mr. Brennan had stated it was his understanding that the levy percentage thresholds apply to the total amount (Cost of works), however he had stated he would confirm the fact and report back to the precinct. 
The Precinct requests responses are provided to theses two questions.
           13. General Business:
The Chair reminded attendees that Council’s Customer Service Centre and Planning counter will relocate to 55 Spring Street Bondi Junction (The old Post Office site) on Monday 25th June.The Ocean Street North car park is now opened.
 Cr. Kay reminded attendees that residents could have their voices heard by continuing to attend Precinct meetings and/or contacting any of their councillors with their concerns.
                Meeting closed at 9.35pm
 
              Next meeting Monday 6th August at 7.30 PM
 
 
 
►  SPECIAL ATTENTION REQUESTED
 Item 8:    Cr. Strewe to investigate Mirrors for laneways upgrades for laneways and footpaths as  reported.
 

Item 10: Unusable bike paths: Martins Avenue, Bon Accord Avenue & Glenayr Avenue.
      Item 10: Suggestion to Traffic Committee, the Police should be requested to perform a blitz on enforcing the ‘left turn only lane/bus lane at Old South head Rd & Flood St intersection.
              Item 10: Request to Traffic Committee, consideration that an RPPS Survey be undertaken for Penkivil Street, Martins Avenue, Ocean Street North, Flood and the surrounding Streets.
            Item 12: Outstanding responses arising from Minutes of Previous meeting requested from The Director of Planning and Environmental Services; Mr. Peter Brennan.
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